
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Robert Dove   

65 East State Street, Suite 1800 

Columbus, Ohio 43215 

rdove@keglerbrown.com 

June 5, 2023 

 

Docketing Division 

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 

180 E Broad St., 11th Flr, 

Columbus, OH 43215 

 

 

 

Re: Case Numbers 22-900-EL-SSO; 22-901-EL-ATA; 22-902-EL-AAM 

 

Dear Ms. Troupe: 

 

On May 26, 2023, Ohio Partners for Affordable Energy (“OPAE”) and the City of Dayton (“Dayton”) 

filed a Joint Initial Brief in this proceeding. Upon review of the single opposing brief, OPAE and Dayton 

hereby notify the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio that OPAE and Dayton have elected not to file a 

Reply Brief in this proceeding. OPAE and Dayton respectfully request the Commission approve the 

Stipulation and Recommendation as filed, consistent with the position taken in their Initial Brief.   

 

Please feel free to contact me with any questions. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 /s/ Robert Dove  

Robert Dove (0092019)  

Kegler Brown Hill + Ritter Co., L.P.A.  

65 E State St., Ste. 1800  

Columbus, OH 43215-4295  

Office: (614) 462-5443  

rdove@keglerbrown.com 

 

(Willing to accept service by email) 

 

Counsel for Ohio Partners for Affordable Energy 

and the City of Dayton  
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I certify that a copy of the foregoing has been served on all parties of record via the Public Utilities 

Commission of Ohio’s DIS system on June 5, 2023. 

 

 

/s/ Robert Dove 

Robert Dove 

 



This foregoing document was electronically filed with the Public Utilities

Commission of Ohio Docketing Information System on

6/5/2023 4:05:59 PM

in

Case No(s). 22-0900-EL-SSO, 22-0901-EL-ATA, 22-0902-EL-AAM

Summary: Notice Notice of Election not to file a Reply Brief electronically filed by
Mr. Robert Dove on behalf of Ohio Partners for Affordable Energy and City of
Dayton .


